International Task Force Minutes

February 24, 2017
Belize
The International Task Force convened at 11:30 am p.m. with the sharing of joys and concerns and opening prayer.

Present:  Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Teresa Bidart (staff)
The January minutes were approved.
Lisa started the meeting talking about the description of the International Task Force in the Self-development of People handbook. She mentioned that we must highlight that primarily this Task Force work with the focus country and secondarily with the intermediary partners.  She will work on this description and will pass it to everybody for comments and revisions, including Susan.
The attendees talked about the Madagascar request and agreed that Lisa will write a letter as a Chair of the International Task Force to Reverend Debbie Braaksma, Area Coordinator for Africa, explaining the decision of the refusal of the request. She will share the letter with all Task Force members and with Alonzo before sending.
Lisa started a conversation about the nominating process that start in May 2017 and she mentioned that a new chair and/or a new member needs to be nominated for the International Task Force. She highlighted that there are several unique factors for members to consider should they endeavor or are appointed to serve on this Task force. Rebecca recommended that National Committee members needs to be contacted to know their interest to be part of this Task Force. She will write a draft and will pass it to the International Task Force members for edition/review.
Transitions out of Belize: Members of the SDOP team had a very good meeting with Victor Paulino, a Cooperative Office of Belize District on Monday February 20. He mentioned how the Department of Cooperatives has been positively impacted by the SDOP funding in a very crucial moment. We want his participation and input on the document that we are working on it with the Cooperative department about our experiences and achievements. It was agreed that we are going to use the Sandy Beach Women's Cooperative and Trio Farmers in Development Pre-Cooperative as case studies for the same document. 
On Tuesday February 21, the SDOP team and two Cooperative officers Lloyd Turn and          visited with Maskall Agriculture Farmers' Cooperative Society Limited and Los Pequeños Agricultores y Ganaderos de Nago Bank Cooperative Society Ltd:

Maskall Agriculture Farmers' Cooperative Society Limited. The visit was very well attended. During the visit with the group the members expressed that they were very worried because they were not being able to start the project for very specific and understandable reasons. Teresa let the group knows that we understand the reasons and they could avoid this worry if they had communicated us their problem. The group was encouraged to keep contact with the SDOP team.
Staff was asked to send a letter to the Cooperative officer that works close with this group to encourage the group to stay in communication with them including face to face contacts to know exactly how they are doing.
Visit with Los Pequeños Agricultores y Ganaderos de Nago Bank Cooperative Society Ltd. This was an excellent visit, the group members are very hard workers and they have extended their vegetable production very successfully. The group for different reasons have not received the funds yet. Staff was asked to send a letter to the group to thanks them for their welcome and to reiterate the purpose of the grant, which is the construction of the building to store their vegetables.
On the same day in the evening, the SDOP team met with Gareth Murillo, the Executive Director of the Cooperative Department, and Cooperative Officers Armando Alonzo and Victor Paulino.  The meeting was to discuss about the document that these two entities are working on it and establish the project deadlines. It was agreed that the Belize Department of Cooperatives will send the first draft by March 30. Members of the Task Force will have a conference call to discuss it on the first week of April. Time TBD.
It was mentioned the possibility to bring a trainer from the states to Belize to conduct trainings to Cooperative officers.
On Wednesday February 22, the SDOP team and Froyla visited with Barranco Fisher Folk Cooperative group. The SDOP team did a site visit with very good attendance. The members demonstrated a very good knowledge of the project. This group presented their application in 2016, so they were asked to re-submit an updated application with a new board of directors. Once this application will be received staff was asked to send it to the Task Force members.
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Barranco Fisher Folk Cooperative, Toledo, Belize  
The International Task Force will inform the National Committee that they VALIDATED AND FUNDED this program for $15,000 in quarterly payments upon receiving the updated application. 
Staff was asked to send a letter to Froyla to thank her for their work with this group and her excellent capacity building skills. She was an important piece to make this project happened.
Rebecca recommended to have a study of all people that have helped the funding happened in Belize and check if there are other opportunities for other groups to be supported.
On Thursday February 23, the SDOP team and Leonardo, Cooperative officer, visited with Marigold Women's Group, Trio Farmers in Development Pre-Cooperative, El Paraiso Agriculture Cooperative Society, Ltd., and Seine Bight Village Council funded groups.
 Marigold Women's Group: The visit was good and welcoming as always. Even when other women groups in the area have a lot of successful businesses, the group is holding up. The group is developing other opportunities such as ice selling. They have developed a very good relationship with the cooperative officers. The group has added a young lady to their membership and they got transition leadership. The group activities are self-sustainable.
Trio Farmers in Development Pre-Cooperative. Very good visit, they seem to do it very well. The group contact person’s wife was selected 2016 Farmer of the year. The group is working with a local school to teach children to grow vegetables in tunnels, they expressed their feelings as paying forward the SDOP action as they are teaching in this school to grow vegetables as well. 
Visit with El Paraiso Agriculture Cooperative Society, Ltd. The group completed their construction building last January. The group has a new president. During the visit, it was noticed that the group was intended to use the building differently as was described in the application. The SDOP team clearly explained that this cannot happen and they must focus in the initial purpose because this was the reason the Task Force approved the grant.  The group must use the funds as was described in the funding letter received by them. The staff was asked to send the initial application to the group. The group was asked to send the new membership, new board of directors, and new timeline. 
Staff asked the Cooperative officers to be in constant communication with the group and help them to re-process their project.

Seine Bight Village Council: The SDOP team met with Justo Augustine, the group Chair and have a wonderful conversation with him where he explained all the activities done by the Council and community members. The group so far has done a wonderful work in the village, the village looks cleaner and organized. The Task Force members would like to see more community involvement in the economic development of the village.
On Friday February 24, the SDOP team visited with Sandy Beach Women's Cooperative Society Limited. The group members are looking for another renovation of the kitchen, a new wash room, a new office room, and two cabanas renovation. This addition of the project plan to use other funds beside SDOP funds from the Department of Cooperatives. This leverage funds will also support the restaurant entrance design, bartender trainings, and interest and marketing trainings. The Task Force agreed to consider this final request from the group.
Cynthia Ellis, old SDOP collaborator in the country and Mr. Lewis, president of Hopkins Farmers Cooperative Ltd., participated in this visit to Sandy Beach. They summarized how they contributed in the development of Sandy Beach Women’s Cooperative since their conception. The SDOP team expressed their thankfulness for their collaboration.
Next trips of the International Task Force
It was decided that the Task Force Chairperson, Alonzo, and Teresa will make their first visit to Panama at the beginning of November of this year (in the first two weeks). Teresa was asked to check with Alonzo the proposed dates as soon as possible to guarantee his availability.
Staff was asked to check the country weather and other factors that needs to be considered for this trip.

The next visit to Belize will be in April 2018.
Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart

